MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Monday, December 5, 2016
The December 5, 2016 meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald in the main study area at 7:05 p. m.
Members Present:





          Absent:


Don Adams


Amy Kloos

          Richard Cavalier


Anne Bourner

Domenica McDonald





John Clendenin

Peggy Petkas






Steven Gerlach

Robert Taylor

Others Present:


Susan Colbert, Library Director

               
The minutes of the November 7, 2016 meeting were reviewed.   It was moved by John Clendenin and seconded by Anne Bourner to accept the minutes as corrected. Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

None
Treasurer’s Report—Anne Bourner 
The Treasurer’s report for each fund for the month of December 2016 was reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Steven Gerlach and seconded by Bob Taylor to accept each of the reports as corrected.  The motion carried unanimously.
The bills for December 2016 were reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Amy Kloos to pay the bills presented and other regular monthly bills that come after the meeting date.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report—Susan Colbert
1.    It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to close the Library for Martin Luther King’s Birthday.  The motion carried unanimously.    

2. The Library still does not have a new employee.  Mrs. Rapp accepted another job.    Domenica McDonald will talk to another possible candidate.
3. Susan Colbert reported that the Glitter Committee will meet next Monday.  Among other business, the Committee will address numerous complaints from last year.
4. Susan Colbert presented the bid for repairing the outdoor steps to the office.  The Board rejected the bid as too vague and asked for specifications and clarification.
5. Susan Colbert reported that the PNG grant for next year will be $12,500.00.  
  Anne Bourner moved and John Clendenin seconded that the Librarian’s Report be accepted.  The motion carried unanimously.

At 8:00 p. m. Peggy Petkas moved and Anne Bourner seconded that the Board go into Executive Session to review and vote on keeping or releasing previously closed Executive Session minutes.  The motion passed unanimously.
At 8:05 p.m. the Board returned to regular Open Meeting.  Peggy Petkas moved and Anne Bourner seconded that the minutes remained closed due to employee issues and patron privacy rights.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business
None
New Business
None
It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steven Gerlach to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at  8:15 p.m.
Next meeting will be Monday, January 9, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,
Steven Gerlach
Secretary of the Board

